Great Salt Lake City
Utah Territory, February 28th 1854.  
Sir,
In compliance with your letter of Sep 9th 1853, I instituted enquiry, but could not learn anything about the Isaac Davis you mention, nor about his wife or family.  To oblige you farther in the case, I have inserted in the "Deseret News" a paper printed in this City weekly, an advertisement for the information you wish, and through that course you may possibly obtain it.
Hoping the late date of my answer is sufficiently accounted for by the time required for the steps I have taken

	I Remain Respectfully
[bookmark: _GoBack]Your friend

Brigham Young
George Baldwin Esq.
Loderville Post Office
Susquehanna County
Pennsylvania

